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February, 1976 

During the dates April 21-23, 1976, we shall observe the fiftieth anniversary of the establishment of Phi Beta 
Kappa at Agnes Scott. We hope every living alumna who was initiated into Phi Beta Kappa by the Beta Chapter 
of Georgia will return to the campus for this celebration. A special invitation will be sent to each of these 
persons. Distinguished visitors who will be here are Rosemary Park, former president of Barnard College and 
immediate past president of the United Chapters of Phi Beta Kappa; Kenneth M. Greene, executive secretary 
of the United Chapters; and Juanita M. Kreps, vice presid_ent·and professor of economics at Duke University. 

At a dinner on January 26, 1976, the Association of Private Colleges and Universities in Georgia signally 
honored Agnes Scott alumna Ida Brittain Patterson, '21, for her service to education in her state. At the dinner 
it was my privilege to read the citation about her, part of which was as follows: 

Friend of education at every level, nationally recognized church leader, untiring and active supporter of 
all worthwhile community endeavors, loyal alumna of her alma mater, fearless defender of principles­
this is Ida Brittain Patterson. For over half a century she has exemplified the best in her community and 
state. 

Two other persons honored with Mrs. Patterson were Harry V. Richardson, former president of the Inter­
denominational Theological Center, and Robert W. Woodruff, distinguished business leader and philan­
thropist who has often been a benefactor of Agnes Scott. Governor George Busbee was the featured speaker 
at the dinner. 

Our Founder's Day speaker for this year was President Pauline Tompkins of Cedar Crest College, Allentown, 
Pennsylvania. President Tompkins is a graduate of Mount Holyoke and earned her doctorate at the Fletcher 
School of Law and Diplomacy. She is the recipient of eight honorary degrees. Prior to assuming the presidency 
of Cedar Crest in 1967, President Tompkins taught in several institutions including Wellesley and Colby. On 
appointment by President Lyndon B. Johnson, she served from 1964 to 1969 on the U.S. Advisory Commission 
of International Education and Cultural Affairs. President Tompkins currently is a member of the Carnegie 
Council on Policy Studies in Higher Education and of the Board of Trustees of the Carnegie Foundation for the 
Advancement of Teaching, which she chaired from 1973 to 1975. She also holds memberships in the following: 
Board of Directors of the American Bank and Trust Company of Pennsylvania, Pension Boards of the United 
Church of Christ, and the Board of Directors of the Stuyvesant Insurance Companies. She is the author of 
American-Russian Relations in the Far East. 

Two of Agnes Scott's senior faculty members will retire at the end of this academic year. Professor Chloe 
Steel, Adeline Arnold Loridans Professor of French, came to Agnes Scott in 1955 and served as chairman of the 
Department of French from 1964 to 1972. A highly effective teacher, Professor Steel is greatly respected by her 
peers in the faculty and by a host of Agnes Scott students who have been in her classes. The second retiree is 
Professor Paul Leslie Garber, chairman of the Department of Bible and Religion from 1943, when he joined the 
faculty, to 1970. The author of numerous publications in his field, Professor Garber, among other scholarly 
works, wrote nineteen articles for The Interpreter's Dictionary of the Bible. Professors Steel and Garber, whose 
combined service to Agnes Scott totals fifty-four years, have made distinguished contributions to the College; 
they will be greatly missed. 

In honor of the late Dean Nannette Hopkins, Florence Smith Sims, '13, has left to Agnes Scott a bequest of 
$291,093.00 to establish talent scholarships in music. Up to four scholarships in the amount of $1,000 each will 
be awarded for the first time to freshmen entering in September, 1976. Each award will be based chiefly on 
musical ability and promise. As is true for all students at Agnes Scott, financial need will be met. The scholar­
ships are renewable each year if performance and promise warrant. We are deeply grateful to Mrs. Sims. 

Agnes Scott alumna Elizabeth Glenn Stow, '45, has written the words to the new bicentennial hymn of the 
Presbyterian Church in the United States. Another alumna, Adele Dieckmann McKee, '48, was on the 
committee which chose the tune for this hymn. We congratulate both of these alumnae on their contribution 
to the nation's bicentennial year. 
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For Black History Week, February 8-14, Agnes Scott sponsored a visit to the campus by Pulitzer prize-winning 

black poet Gwendolyn Brooks who also was Poet Laureate of Illinois in 1968. In addition, as part of this same 
observance, the Glee Club from Morehouse College gave a concert in Gaines Chapel on February 14. Another 
distinguished black visitor who came to the campus during this same week was Emma I. Darnell, Commissioner 
of the Department of Administrative Services of the City of Atlanta. 

Our admissions outlook for next fall continues to be encouraging. Thanks to the untiring work of our 
admissions staff and the fine cooperation of our alumnae admissions representatives, applications received 
to date are running ahead of those received by this time last year. One of the greatest services which alumnae 
and other friends can render to Agnes Scott is to recommend the College to qualified students. 

During the winter quarter we shall be privileged to have two outstanding musical groups on campus. On 
February 25 the Augusta Opera Company will present The Elixir of Love by Gaetano Donizetti, and on March 9 
the Columbia University Glee Club will give a joint performance with the Agnes Scott Glee Club. 

Agnes Scott alumnae and other friends will be pleased to know that the College bookstore is currently 
featuring ten titles involving present members of the faculty and administration either as authors or editors. It 
gives me much satisfaction to call your attention to these publications: 

Michael J. Brown, Professor of History and 
Chairman of the Department 

Ronald Byrnside, Associate Professor of Music 
and Chairman of the Department (Co-author) 

Penelope Campbell, Associate Professor of 
History and Political Science 

Lee B. Copple, Associate Professor of Psychology 

Mary W. Fox, '36, Instructor in Chemistry 

Margaret W. Pepperdene, Professor of English 
and Chairman of the Department 

{Editor) 

Margret G. Trotter, Professor of English 
{Editorial Committee Member) 

Vladimir Volkoff, Assistant Professor of French 
and Russian 

William H. Weber, Ill, Associate Professor 
of Economics 

Martha W. Yates, Editor of the Agnes Scott 
Alumnae Quarterly and Assistant to tne Director 
of Alumnae Affairs 

Itinerant Ambassador 

Contemporary Music and Music Cultures 

Maryland in Africa 

One Man's Highlands 

The Sesquicentennial Celebration (Written to 
commemorate the 150th anniversary of the First 
United Methodist Church, Decatur, Georgia) 

That Subtile Wreath (Lectures presented at the 
Quatercentenary Celebration of the Birth of 
John Donne) 

A Southern Album 

Tchaikovsky 

Socioeconomic Methods in Educational 
Analysis 

Coping - A Survival Manual for Women Alone 

/IA-;~ 
MarvinB.P~ 
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In my last Newsletter, I spoke of our expectations concerning Agnes Scott's observance of the fift ieth ann i­
versary of the establishment of the Beta of Georgia Chapter of Phi Beta Kappa . This observance occurred in late 
April and lived up to all our expectations. This festive event was greatly enhanced by those Ph i Beta Kappa 
alumnae who returned to the campus and by the distinguished speakers who graced the occasion. Agnes 
Scott's own Professor Catherine S. Sims, who is also a senator of the United Chapters of Phi Beta Kappa, 
launched the celebration with a convocation address on April 21. Then on the evening of April 22 Professor 
Rosemary Park, former president of Bernard College and immediate past president of the United Chapters of 
Phi Beta Kappa, delivered the anniversary address, which proved to be one of the most stimulating speeches 
given on this campus in recent years. On Friday, April 23, Professor Juanita M. Kreps, James B. Duke Professor of 
Economics and Vice President at Duke University, led two seminars and was warmly received as she spoke with 
great effectiveness in a convocation. One of the high points of the observance was a gala dinner on Thursday 
evening, April 22, at which Dr. Kenneth M. Greene, secretary of the United Chapters, brought greetings from 
the national organization. We published a very attractive program which carried the names of all the persons 
who have been initiated into Phi Beta Kappa by the Beta of Georgia Chapter. I like to think oft his signal event as 
a celebration of scholarship and a re-commitment to excellence in the liberal arts. 

As one of Agnes Scott's contributions to the nation's Bicentennial, we are making our amphitheatre 
(formerly the May Day Dell) available this summer for a historical dramatic production sponsored by the 
DeKalb Chamber of Commerce. This production is entitled "A Cry of Eagles" and is a drama about the life of 
Baron Jean DeKalb, a Revolutionary War hero for whom the county is named. A professional cast and crew 
are working on this production, which will premier on July 4 and will run four performances a week until early 
August. 

The college has recently received two sizeable gifts which I am pleased to tell you about. An anonymous 
foundation has just given us $300,000 toward the renovation of the McCain Library - a gift which guarantees 
the completion of this project begun two years ago and which, of necessity, has had to be carried out when the 
college was not in session. The second gift, a matching one of $50,000, is from the Charles A. Dana Foundation 
and is designated for use in refurbishing the Dana Fine Arts Building. 

Our baccalaureate preacher on June 6 is the Rev. Donald Woods Shriver, Jr., President of Union 
Theological Seminary in New York City. President Shriver, a native of Norfolk, Virginia, is a graduate of 
Davidson College. He continued his training at Union Theological Seminary in Virginia and subsequently 
received a master's degree from Yale University and his Ph .D. from Harvard. Prior to assuming his present 
position, he was a professor in the Candler School of Theology at Emory University. 

During the spring quarter, which is just ending, I have had the pleasure of teaching again on a regular basis 
after a lapse of almost ten years. It has been my privilege to teach English 322, which is the college's regular 
course in English poetry of the Victorian period, chiefly Tennyson, Browning, and Matthew Arnold. For me 
this experience has been stimulating and rewarding. It has been good to be back in the classroom again and to 
have this contact with students. 

Agnes Scott will offer this summer its sixth summer study abroad program. Professor Elizabeth G. Zenn, 
Chairman of the Department of Classical Languages and Literatures, and Professor Marie H. Pepe, Dana 
Professor of Art and Chairman of the Department, will lead a group to Rome. Also Professor Gunther Bicknese 
of the Department of German will be in charge of Agnes Scott students studying at the University of Marburg in 
West Germany. In addition, Professor Harry Wistrand of the Department of Biology will conduct a group to the 
Southwest for the study of desert biology, a project initiated with great success last summer. 



In March, twenty Agnes Scott students, led by Carol Golden Miller, Instructor in Art, traveled on a 
Bicentennial art trip to Washington, D.C., New York , and Boston. This group visited most of the major art 
museums and performing arts centers in these cities to view highlights of American art. 

I am pleased to announce that the Board of Trustees at its meeting on May 14 approved the recommended 
promotion of the following faculty members as indicated: 

Mary Virginia Allen from Professor of French to Adeline Arnold Loridans Professor of French 
Theodore K. Mathews from Assistant Professor of Music to Associate Professor of Music 
Thomas E. Simpson from Assistant Professor of Biology to Associate Professor of Biology 
Vladimir Volkoff from Assistant Professor of French and Russian to Associate Professor of French and Russian 

At Agnes Scott's fifth annual Writers' Festival, held on April 1 and 2, professional writers Reynolds Price and 
Michael Mott conducted workshops and read their own works. This Festival is the culmination each year of a 
writing contest conducted by the Agnes Scott Department of English for college and university students in 
Georgia. Prizes for the best short story and best poem were $100 each this year. Reynolds Price, Professor of 
English at Duke University, is the author of four novels, two collections of short stories, and a book of essays. He 
has also received the William Faulkner Foundation Award. Michael Mott, Writer-in-Residence and Lecturer in 
English at Emory University, is the author of novels, children's books, and over 200 poems published in 
American, British, and Canadian magazines. 

Faculty members who have been awarded Agnes Scott grants for study and research during the summer of 
1976 are as follows: 
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B. W. Ball 
David P. Behan 
Jack T. Brooking 
Penelope Campbell 

Augustus B. Cochran, 111 

Constance A. Jones 
Thomas E. Simpson 
Viola G. Westbrook 

Alan J. White 
Harry Wistrand 

Associate Professor of English 
Assistant Professor of Philosophy 
Professor of Theatre 
Associate Professor of History and Political 

Science 

Assistant Professor of Political Science 

Instructor in Sociology 
Assistant Professor of Biology 
Lecturer in German 
Assistant Professor of Chemistry 
Assistant Professor of Biology 

~n 
Marvin B.P~ 
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For the third consecutive summer, work has been going forward on the complete renovation and modern­
ization of the McCain Library, and we expect the whole project to be finished by the time the 1976-1977 
academic session begins. Understandably we have had to pursue this renovation during vacation periods. 
In the summer of 1974 the building was completely air-conditioned. In 1975 the outside was cleaned and 
waterproofed, and the roof repaired. Also in 1975 an additional stairway (required by fire regulations) was 
installed from the ground stacks to the topmost level, and a new shaft was constructed for a larger elevator 
going to the uppermost floor. Now this summer we are making additional alterations and improvements to 
the inside of the building, including the installation of new lighting, new furnishings, carpeting, and multi­
media facilities. The shelf capacity will also be considerably increased to take care of growth in volumes for 
the foreseeable future. The renovated , expanded and improved facilities will, we think, be very conducive to 
study. In all of this enterprise, however, great care has been taken to preserve the architectural integrity of 
the building. In the academic life of the College, there is no more important building than the McCain Library. 
Our renovation is an effort to make this building as useful and attractive as possible. I am glad to report that 
all of this renovation and expansion has been accomplished without using any funds from the College's 
normal sources of income. Gifts specifically designated for the library have fully financed this enterprise. 

It is a privilege and pleasure to announce that C. Benton Kline, Jr., has been named Agnes Scott's first 
Wallace McPherson Alston Visiting Professor. This professorship was established by the Board of Trustees in 
1973 in honor of President Wallace M. Alston, who was president of Agnes Scott from 1951 to 1973. It is 
particularly fitting that Professor Kline be the first incumbent of this chair. He joined the Agnes Scott faculty in 
1951, the first year of President Alston's administration, and remained here through 1968. From 1957 through 
1968, Professor Kline not only was a teaching member of the faculty but also served with much distinction 
as Dean of the Faculty. By general agreement he was one of the most effective, popular, and respected 
teachers in the faculty during the fifties and sixties. Since leaving Agnes Scott, Professor Kline has been Dean 
and President at Columbia Theological Seminary where he continues as a faculty member. During the 
fall quarter of the 1976-1977 year, he will teach part time in the Department of Bible and Religion. The Alston 
Visiting Professorship serves to bring to Agnes Scott on a periodic basis distinguished teachers and scholars in 
Bible and religion. 

The Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees at its meeting on June 24, 1976, authorized two additional 
Charles A. Dana Professorships with Professors Mary Boney Sheats and Michael J. Brown as the incumbents. 
Professor Sheats, who has taught at Agnes Scott since 1949, is Chairman of the Department of Bible and 
Religion. She is the author of several books and is in constant demand as a speaker and teacher before church 
groups and at religious conferences. Professor Brown has been at Agnes Scott since 1965 and is Chairman of 
the Department of History and Political Science. His particular field of interest is English history, and he is 
the author of Itinerant Ambassador: The Career of Sir Thomas Roe. The Dana Professorships were established 
in 1973 when the Charles A. Dana Foundation made a grant to Agnes Scott to assist in this project. There are 
presently four Dana Professors in the faculty. In addition to the two who have just been appointed, the others 
are Professor Marie H. Pepe, Chairman of the Department of Art, and Professor Nancy P. Groseclose, 
Chairman of the Department of Biology. 

In my last Newsletter I reported that Agnes Scott had received a $50,000.00 matching grant from the 
Charles A. Dana Foundation for the purpose of refurbishing the Dana Fine Arts Building. I am pleased to say 
that the matching funds have already been raised and that we are ready to make plans for this project. 

The audit for the 1975-1976 year shows that Agnes Scott continued its time-honored practice of operating 
" in the black." We are deeply grateful to all our friends whose gifts to the College made this gratifying result 
possible. For the 1976-1977 year the Executive Committee of the Board of Trustees has approved a balanced 
budget in the amount of $4,982,717.00. We plan to operate again without a deficit. 



Those of you who watched the first night of the Democratic National Convention last July will recall that the 
benediction at the end of that Session was pronounced by Rabbi Emanuel Feldman. During the spring quarter 
of the 1975-1976 year, Rabbi Feldman was a lecturer at Agnes Scott, teaching in the Department of Bible and 
Religion. 

We had a successful conference season this past summer. Eight different groups were here from all parts of 
the country. We already have five bookings for the summer of 1977 and one for the summer of 1978. 

Since March 15, 1974, Mr. R. James Henderson has been Agnes Scott's very efficient and valuable Vice 
President for Business Affairs. He will be leaving us this fall to become the Business Manager of Duke 
University. During his time at Agnes Scott, Mr. Henderson has made significant contributions to the 
organization of the College and to the welfare of its employees. He will be greatly missed here, but we 
congratulate him on his new opportunity and wish for him much satisfaction in his position at Duke. 

Agnes Scott's new Vice President for Business Affairs is Mr. Doyle M. Dillard who comes to us from Western 
Carolina University where he has been Vice Chancellor for Business Affairs since 1971. Mr. Dillard is a native 
Georgian and holds a bachelor's degree in business administration from Georgia State University and a 
master's degree in education from the University of Kentucky where his major was in college business 
management. Prior to going to Western Carolina Univ~rsity, Mr. Dillard was Business Manager of Mobile 
College (1963-1966) and Assistant Controller (1966-1968) and subsequently Budget Director (1968-1971) at the 
Medical College of Georgia in Augusta. He has served on ten visiting committees of the Southern Association 
of Colleges and Schools in evaluating institutions for accreditation or reaccreditation. From 1951 to 1954 
Mr. Dillard served in the U.S. Navy. He is married to the former Miss Shirley Ann Brown of Mobile, Alabama. 
They have three children. The Bylaws of Agnes Scott College contain the following description of the duties 
of the Vice President for Business Affairs : 

The Vice President for Business Affairs shall be the chief business and financial officer of the College, being 
directly responsible to the President. Under the President, he shall exercise budget control and be responsible 
for the books and accounts of the College, receiving and paying out on proper vouchers all monies for the 
current expenses of the College. Under the President, he shall supervise the purchasing activities of the College, 
the maintenance of College buildings and grounds, the College food service and dormitory operations, and 
general College security .... He shall employ and supervise through his staff the non-professional employees 
of the College and shall perform such other duties as the President may request. 

We welcome Mr. and Mrs. Dillard and their children to Decatur and look forward to their being a part of the 
Agnes Scott community. 
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At this holy season of the year, Mrs. Perry and I cherish this opportunity to send to all the Agnes Scott family 
everywhere our affectionate good wishes for Christmas .. and the New Year. 

Once again we have good reason at Agnes Scott to count our blessings and to give thanks for God's 
continuing care of our beloved College. We are thankful, too, for the many friends who continue their loyal 
and generous support of our work here. 

On behalf of the students, faculty, and staff, I send you warm Christmas greetings from Agnes Scott, together 
with our prayers that the love and joy and hope of Christmas will be yours throughout the New Year! 

~~~4P 
During this past fall, through the generosity of Mr. and Mrs. John W. Payson of Hobe Sound, Florida, 

Agnes Scott presented one of the best exhibits ever to be shown in the Dalton Galleries of the Dana Fine Arts 
Building. Entitled "Expressions from Maine, 1976," the exhibition represented the work of forty-one living 
artists and encompassed selections in oil, water color, acrylic, wood, metal, alabaster, and other media. This 
impressive exhibition drew many visitors during the weeks that it was on display. 

Our Honors Day Convocation in October was as usual a high point in Agnes Scott's calendar of autumn 
events. Frontis W. Johnston, Vice President for Academic Affairs, Dean of the Faculty, and Kenan Professor of 
History at Davidson College, was this year's speaker. His excellent address on the liberal arts, entitled "The 
Relevance of Irrelevance," was timely and significant, and it was a real pleasure to have him at Agnes Scott. 
The three Stukes Scholars, those members in the rising sophomore, junior, and senior classes, respectively, 
who rank first in scholarship based on the work of the previous session, were announced as follows: Corine 
Sue Jinks, '77, of Panama City, Florida; Mary Susan Smith, '78, of Denver, North Carolina; and Melanie Sue Best, 
'79, of Indianapolis, Indiana. The Rich Prize awarded for distinctive academic work in the freshman year went 
to Virginia Ruth Rockwell, '77, of Brandon, Florida . The Kathleen Hagood Gambrell Scholarship was awarded 
to Marilyn Anita Plunkett, '79, of Brooks, Georgia. Sylvia Elizabeth Foster, '77, of Jackson, Mississippi, received 
the Jennie Sentelle Houghton Scholarship. The Class Scholarship Trophy was won by the Class of 1978. This 
trophy, established by the Mortar Board Chapter of 1956-1957, is awarded each year to the class which for the 
past session has earned an academic average that is highest in relation to the three preceding classes at that 
level. 

Agnes Scott has been very fortunate in recent months in acquiring for the College's permanent art holdings 
a number of paintings, prints, and drawings from the collection of Clifford M. Clarke of Atlanta. Made 
possible through the generosity of Mr. Clarke and from funds from the College's Mary Keesler Dalton Art 
Fund, these works greatly enhance Agnes Scott's collection of contemporary works. The Mary Keesler Dalton 
Art Fund was established by Harry L. Dalton of Charlotte, North Carolina, in honor of his wife, a member of 
the class of 1925. 

Investiture this year was the last weekend in October. By election of the Senior Class, the Investiture 
address was given by W. Edward McNair, Associate Professor of English and Director of Public Relations. 
The preacher at the Investiture worship service on Sunday, October 31, was the Rev. Harry A. Fifield, Pastor 
Emeritus of Atlanta's First Presbyterian Church and an Agnes Scott trustee. 

It is a pleasure for me to announce that Martha C. Huntington, Agnes Scott's Dean of Students, will be 
married on December 10 to Mr. William Kirkland of Atlanta. Fortunately for us, Mrs. Huntington will continue 
in her administrative position at the College. 



On October 19 for the fourth time Agnes Scott presented to the campus and the Greater Atlanta community 
a concert by the Guarneri String Quartet. We are pleased to say that this superb musical group has already been 
engaged to return to the campus again next year. 

We were greatly privileged on November 9 and 10 to have as a guest on campus Stephen Spender, the 
distinguished British poet, essayist, and critic. Mr. Spender read and commented on his poetry at an evening 
lecture and then on the following morning participated in a class dealing with selected British and American 
poets of the twentieth century. 

Let me call your attention to the circumstance that your 1976 personal income tax could be affected by 
changes in the new Tax Reform Act which pertains to tax credit for child care expenses, sick pay exclusion, 
retirement income credit, rental of a vacation home, and deduction for business use of your home. Even more 
Americans will be affected by changes in the provisions regarding Estate and Gift Taxes as a new unified rate 
schedule becomes effective January 1, 1977. Agnes Scott's Development Office will gladly furnish you more 
information about these changes without obligation. 

The Class of 1980 comes to Agnes Scott from 21 states - 62% are from states other than Georgia. Academi­
cally, 77% ranked in the top 1/5 of their graduating classes. Among the new students who entered in 
September, there are 15 wh~ represent 10 foreign countries. 

Ann Rivers Thompson, '59, Agnes Scott's Director of Admissions, has recently been elected to the presidency 
of the Admissions Officers' Section of the Women's Independent Colleges Organization. 

Listed below are new faculty and staff appointments for 1976-77. Most of these persons replace individuals 
who have retired or resigned or who are on leave. 

FACULTY 
Art 
Terry S. McGehee (B.A. Queens College, M .F.A. Washington University) , 

Instructor 
Bible and Religion 
Elizabeth Lei tch Bonkovsky (B.A. Muskingum College, M.A. Columbia 

Universi ty, Ph .D. Boston University), Lecturer (part time, springq uarrer) 
Lu dwig R. Dewitz (8.D. University of London, Ph.D. The Johns Hopkins 

Unive rsity), Vis iting Professor (part t ime, winte r quarter) 
C. Benton Kline, Jr. (B.A. College of Wooster; B.D., Th .M. Princeton Th eo­

logica l Seminary; Ph.D. Ya le University), Wallace M cPherson Alston 
Visiting Professo r (part time, fall quarter) 

French 
Christabel P. Braunrot (B.A. McGill University, Ph.D. Yale University), 

Assistant Professor 
History and Political Science 
Steven A. Haworth (B.A. Ya le University, M.A. George Washington Uni­

versity, candidate for Ph .D. University of Virginia), Instructor in Political 
Science 

Mathematics 
Albert D. Sheffer, Jr. (B.A. Birmingham-Southern College; M.A., Ph.D. 

Rice University), Assistant Professor 
Music 
Elizabeth A. Camus (B.M. Cleveland Institute of Music), Lecturer (part 

time) 
Larry M . LeMaster (B.M. Michigan State University), Lecturer (part time) 
Lorentz Ottzen (B.M. Cleveland Institute of Music), Lecturer (part time) 
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DEPARTMENTAL ASSISTANTS 
French " 
BriP.itte Rivory (l icence, mai rri se, CAPES d'anglais, agregation d'anglais, 

I Universite' de Paris), Assistant 
Spanish 
Maria Isabel Va lcarce l (licenciad.i in history and geogra ph y, candidate for 

M.A. Un iversity of Madrid), Assistant 
ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 
Katherine W. Akin (B.A. Agnes Scott College), Assistant to the Director 

of Admissions 
Doyle M. Dillard (B.B.A. Georgia State University, M.A.Ed . University of 

Kentucky), Vice President for Business Affairs 
Lea Ann Grimes (B.A. Agnes Scott College), Assistant to the Registrar 
Bonnie Brown Johnson (B.A. Agnes Scott College), Assistant to the 

Director of Admissions 
Ca ro lyn S. Jones (B.A. Georgia State University), Personnel Assistant 
Margaret Kirk (B.A. University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill) , Assistant 

to the Dean of Students 
Barbara Knickerbocker (B.A. Mills Co llege, candidate for M.S. Colorado 

State University), Ad minist rative Intern 
Donna L. Lingerfelt, Secrerary In the Administrative Offices 
Hanna Lon gho fer, Assistant to 1h e Dean of Students 
Deborah H. Watrs, Secretary to the Reg istrar 

~~ 
Marvin B. Perry, Jr. \ 
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